
 
 

 INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Kent Cagle, City Manager  
   
FROM:  Jeffery Reynolds, Executive Director of Public Works  
 
DATE:  April 25, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Little Nolan Creek (Cunningham Road) Paint Spill Emergency Declaration  
 

On Thursday, March 23, 2023, a vehicle traveling on Cunningham Road was carrying 5-gallon 
buckets of paint when three (3) fell from the vehicle. The buckets broke and the individual(s) 
tossed the paint with the buckets into Little Nolan Creek. This event caused the water to become 
contaminated and needed to be investigated. 
 
Mr. Joe Stuart (Emergency Management & Response Coordinator) arrived on the scene and 
reached out to Engineering for environmental assistance. CG Environmental, a third-party 
company was called out for samples and to handle waste removal. A Texas Commission on 
Environmental Quality (TCEQ) representative came out and approved the remediation method.  
 
As this had affected our waterway, it was imperative to act immediately to test and resolve the 
issue. We are asking for an emergency declaration to pay CG Environmental for the testing and 
waste removal.     
 
 
         
Jeffery Reynolds  
Executive Director of Public Works 
 

 Approve      Disapprove 

 
 
 
__________________________________________                                          
Kent Cagle 
City Manager 
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